
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Nicola Boston [mailto   
Sent: 06 June 2018 20:45 
To: NATIONALCASEWORK <NATIONALCASEWORK@dft.gov.uk> 
Cc: Love, Rory Cllr <Rory.Love@f > 
Subject: Objection to 'Stopping Up & Diversion of Highways' (Ref 
NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254) 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
Please find my objection below to the following 'Stopping Up & Diversion of 
Highways’, reference NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254. 
 
I oppose the proposed development to the road at Princes Parade. My reasons for 
this are: 
 

 the significant risk of harm to the Royal Military Canal and its historical value 
as a scheduled ancient monument if the road is moved closer to it. 

 the significant risk to the setting of the area and the wildlife that currently 
exists on the site 

 the increased noise, fumes and light pollution to nearby residents in 
Seabrook/ Hythe as the road will be closer to them. 

 concerns over safety with the proposed road with the introduction of tight 
corners. Many users being children and families who will be at higher risk (my 
own daughter included who regularly accesses the playground and beach). 

 concerns of denser traffic/ on Seabrook Road (as currently the direct Princes 
Parade Road to Hythe helps alleviates traffic issues, particularly during rush 
hour/ school time), especially near Seabrook Primary School where my 
daughter attends. So also an increased risk of safety issues on that road. 

 reduction of parking near to the seafront resulting in lack of parking in 
surrounding areas, including near to my house on Hospital Hill and Seabrook 
Primary School. 

 the lack of requirement to move the road for the Princes Parade development 
to take place as the current road provides the necessary access. In turn, also 
the unnecessary use of public funds to support the change of road. 

 
Kind regards, 
 
Nicola Boston 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 




